
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

December 1, 2022 
 
Ms. Jennifer Leigh Moore 
Executive Assistant Director 
Human Resources Branch 
Federal Bureau of Investigation 
935 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. 
Washington, DC 20535 
 
Dear Ms. Moore: 
 
 We are investigating serious allegations of abuse and misconduct within the senior 
leadership of the Department of Justice and the Federal Bureau of Investigation. As we explained 
in our September 29, 2022, letter,1 protected whistleblower disclosures suggest that the FBI is 
engaging in a “purge” of employees with conservative views by revoking their security 
clearances and indefinitely suspending these employees. You have signed many of the formal 
notices for these adverse personnel actions. We have also received information suggesting you 
have retaliated against at least one whistleblower who has made protected disclosures to 
Congress.  
 
 On November 18, 2022, nearly two months since our initial request, the FBI’s Office of 
Congressional Affairs responded with a generic letter that did not substantively address the 
allegations or alleviate our concerns.2 Our request that you appear for a transcribed interview 
remains outstanding. Your testimony is necessary for our oversight, and you can be assured that 
the Committee will continue to pursue this matter into the 118th Congress, including by 
compulsory process if necessary.  
 

We again reiterate our request that you appear promptly for a transcribed interview. 
Please contact Committee staff at (202) 225-6906 to schedule your transcribed interview. If you 
are represented by private counsel, we look forward to communicating with them shortly. 
 

 
 

 
1 Letter from Rep. Jim Jordan, Ranking Member, H. Comm. on the Judiciary, to Ms. Jennifer Leigh Moore, Exec. 
Assistant Dir., Human Resources Branch, Fed. Bureau of Investigation (Sept. 29, 2022). 
2 Letter from Ms. Jill Tyson, Assistant Dir., Office of Cong. Affairs, Fed. Bureau of Investigation, to Rep. Jim 
Jordan, Ranking Member, H. Comm. on the Judiciary (Nov. 18, 2022). 
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Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 

Sincerely, 
  
     
 

Jim Jordan     Darrell Issa  
Ranking Member    Ranking Member 

Subcommittee on Courts, Intellectual 
Property and the Internet  

 
 
 
  Mike Johnson  
  Ranking Member 
  Subcommittee on the Constitution,  
  Civil Rights and Civil Liberties  
 
cc:  The Honorable Christopher A. Wray, Director, Federal Bureau of Investigation 

The Honorable Jerrold L. Nadler, Chairman  
 


